To: Chairman Lipps, Vice Chairman Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health Committee.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248.

My name is Nancy Darling and I am a retired Administrative Assistant from the Powel Crosley Jr. YMCA and a retired sales associate from Macy's. I currently work part time for my church.

I support House Bill 248. I feel I have the right to make my own choices about my body. I don't feel I should be forced, coerced, or denied rights because of my personal decision not to take the vaccine. It is an experimental vaccine and has caused adverse effects and death to many that took it.

Through my trust in God, I feel I have a higher power to protect me.

I would also like to get another part time job, but I don't want any government regulations or mandates governing my well-being.

Thank you once again for providing me the opportunity to provide testimony on the need for, and urgency of House Bill 248.

Sincerely,

Nancy R. Darling Ylanger R. Darley